European Youth Parliament (EYP)

On the weekend from 30.01.09-01.02.09 Eilis O’Keeffe and I (Isabel Freiberger) went to the Munster Regional Conference of the EYP in Cork.  We finally arrived in Cork at Sheila’s Hostel at 3.30.  A girl from EYP registered us and gave us the keycards for our room.  When everybody was settled in we went up to St.Angela’s College where the actual conference took place.  We had an assembly in the hall of the school and we played some games to get to know each other better.

The organizers then split us up in our committees.  Eilis was on the Committee on Civil Liberties, Justice and Home Affairs (LIBE) and I was on the on the Environment, Public Health and Food Safety Committee (ENVI).  That evening we just got to know everyone in our committee.  We played games and talked a lot.  It was a great evening.  We were finished by 11 o’clock and were very hungry by than.  So, most of us went back to the hostel or those who lived in Cork were picked up by their parents.  In the hostel we had pasta and after that everyone went to bed feeling very tired.

On Saturday morning we got up at seven.  We had breakfast and went up to St. Angelas College.  We had an opening ceremony where the board officially opened the session.  Then we split up into our committees again.  The actual committee work started with a discussion on the committee topics.  We had a few tea breaks and a lunch break with sandwiches and soup.  Later that day we got pizza for dinner.  We also received a magazine with articles about every committee, pictures and more.  That was lots of fun to read!  After a day full of discussion we had a disco that evening in the school.  That was brilliant! We all returned very tired to the hostel at 11.30.

All of Sunday was given over to General Assembly.  This is where each committee’s resolution is debated upon by the other committee’s and is ultimately passed or failed.  Unfortunately  Eilis’s committee and my own committee did not make the grade.  At 5 o’clock we had the official closing ceremony.  At about 5.30 the organizers showed us a presentation of all the pictures taken over the weekend and we got the second issue of the EYP magazine.  

It was a brilliant weekend.  We had great fun and learned lots!

Isabel Freiberger.

